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COMHAIRLE CHONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS 

SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL
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MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

Monday, 13th February  2006 
QUESTION NO. 51

 
QUESTION:  Councillor K. Warren 
To ask the Manager if the practice of young children driving mini-bikes on public open space has been brought to his attention, the likely cost to this Council as a result of public open space being disturbed by vehicles of this nature, if the matter has been brought to the attention of An Garda Siochana in terms of ensuring that minors do not drive these vehicles on public open space, and the fact that these vehicles require tax  and insurance, if South Dublin County Council has confiscated vehicles of this description in recent months?

REPLY:
The Council is aware of incidents of quad bikes traversing open space areas, particularly in the Tallaght area since last Christmas.  It is not possible to quantify the cost on a general basis but damage to open spaces would not be of a serious nature to date.  
This matter has been brought to the attention of the local Gardai and a meeting has been arranged with the  Gardai to further explore possible solutions to the problem.  From enquiries made, these vehicles require tax and insurance, only when used on public roads. No vehicles have been confiscated to date.  
Revisions to the Parks Bye Laws were agreed by the Strategic Policy Committee on Sport, Recreation, Community and Parks in late 2005 and the revised Bye Laws have been referred to the Council’s Law Agent for 
examination before embarking on the requisite public consultation procedure and subsequent presentation to the Council for final approval. 
The revised Bye Laws contain a clause which prohibits the use of motorised vehicles, including quad bikes, motorcycles etc. The Bye Laws also provide for the serving of a fixed Payment Notice (On the Spot Fine) requiring the payment of €125 within 21 days, on persons who contravene the Bye Laws. Failure to pay will result in Court action. 

The Council will increase the patrols by the Park Rangers where these incidents are taking place and will endeavour to increase the frequency of staff presence in these areas. The Council will also liaise with local Community and Primary Schools in relation to this matter.
